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TO:   Ms. Victoria McCauley, FCC 
FROM:  Keith D. Semmel, WCCR General Manager 
RE:   Case# HD0000996313 / Suspension of Operation 
DATE:  April 29, 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. McCauley: 
 
This is to confirm that WCCR, the campus radio station at the University of the 
Cumberlands, officially suspended operation on Friday, April 29, 2022. 
 
The final live program concluded at 2:00 pm (Eastern Time) and the station’s 
transmitter was shut down at 3:15 PM. 
 
Please contact me if you have any question or concerns regarding this action. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Keith Semmel 
(606) 344-7394 
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